MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: October 11, 2022          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 2904 Masters Court
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle,  Jamie Hahl, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart, Frank Zucco 
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of September Minutes  
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
Masters Club HOA Board Meeting 10-11-2022
September 2022 Treasurer’s Report
1) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 09/30/2022
 $40,620.39
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      09/30/2022
 $23,968.22
STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF  09/30/2022
 $50,000.00
TOTAL CASH $114,588.52

2) Income: 

   Month 
     YTD
September Revenue
 $   6,630.00
 $ 56,060.00
September Expenses
 $   3,758.00  
 $ 46,958.00
Net Income 
-  
 $   2,902.00
 $   9,102.00
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
The delinquent account was paid in September. No delinquent accounts as of 9/30/2022.
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
The new contract proposal from Brightview has come in. It has increased approximately 5-6% from last year. Wally will review. CO Pump has not shown up. Wally will continue communications with them.
Architectural Control Committee
Grill has been removed from Masters Lane circle. A pergola has been approved.
Fence

Walk around for lots 1-25 were completed. 12 posts need to be replaced, some concrete, a top rail and fascia.
An email regarding the repairs will be sent to all homeowners affected. 
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report. 
Social Committee
Christmas Party to be held 12/03/2022  4:00 – 8:00 pm at 3120 Masters Point. The Sutherland’s will be hosting.
Please bring a favorite snack to share and some type of beverage.
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Friendly Reminder – Please keep trash cans completely closed, per Waste Management. Animals have been getting into some trash containers leaving trash on the ground. Containers are to be put away by end of the trash pickup day.
If you lease your home: please give this information to your renters.

New Business
Review of 2023 Budget and discussion. The 2023 budget was discussed, voted on and approved by the board. Letters for the Annual Meeting and Budget Ratification will be sent out by LCM soon.
The board had the initial discussion of the Reserve Study. This will be added to the November agenda for final approval.

Old Business
Waste Management submitted a new proposal for our trash and recycling services contract. It  includes a 5% increase, and it is uncertain if the 5% is an annual  cap. Tom will review and discuss the 5%cap with Jesse at WM. Our last contract was for 3 years, this new contract will be a 5 year contract.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: November 8, 2022, 6:30 PM at the Holm  residence, 2923  Masters Court 
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
